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[bookmark: _GoBack]The meeting of the Eastern Racine County Transportation Task Force was called to order at 5:00 p.m. by County Executive Jonathan Delagrave.

Meeting attended by: Jonathan Delagrave, Cory Mason, Jerry Franke and Jayme Hoffman. Also attending were several members of the advisory committee and audience members.

Absent: Rusty Clark, Jim Dobbs, Dave DeGroot. DeGroot was represented by Rob Richardson, chair of the Mount Pleasant Community Development Authority.

County Executive Delagrave gave opening remarks. He thanked the City of Racine RYDE transit system for a demonstration of public transit that was held prior to the meeting. A coach bus took several task force and advisory members from the Racine Transit Center to the Foxconn site, demonstrating what bus service between Downtown Racine and Foxconn could look like.

The minutes of the April 19, 2018 meeting were approved unanimously.

Andrew Levy, Wisconsin Department of Transportation Systems Planning Supervisor, presented a summary of possible transportation interventions that task force and advisory committee members identified in the April meeting. He was joined by Rob Beuthling of HNTB and Kevin Muhs from SEWRPC.

Levy discussed preliminary recommendations and evaluation regarding the task force’s two objectives: reducing travel times between Downtown Racine and I-94 and moving workers to jobs. Recommendations were broken down into time-related categories: current, in development, between 1-4 years, potential 5+ years. 

On east-west travel times, recommendations centered around signal coordination, access management, speed limit analysis, and smart corridors on major Racine County east-west thoroughfares. DOT believes the recommendations reflect local priorities, achieve a positive benefit-cost ratio, and will help accomplish the goals of the Task Force. 

On moving workers to jobs, recommendations centered around implementing or expanding commuter bus service routes within Racine County and between Milwaukee, Racine and Kenosha counties. Task Force and Advisory Committee members identified three priorities: initiating a commuter bus route from Downtown Racine to Foxconn; extending RYDE’s Route 1 south to Braun Road and then west to Foxconn (Route 1 currently terminates at Taylor Avenue and Meacham Road); and initiating a shuttle service from the Sturtevant train station to Foxconn. 

Nearly all transit-related intervention approaches improve service availability, reduce single-occupancy auto travel, improve service quality and accommodate high passenger demand. Benefits may vary based on the frequency and speed of each transit service. 
Trevor Jung from Visioning a Greater Racine presented recommendations from the group’s transportation committee which called for a more efficient and robust bus system. 

Task Force and Advisory Committee members gave their feedback on the DOT’s recommendations. 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:30 p.m. 
